
CITY OF CORAL GABLES

DEVELOPMENT SERVIcEs DEPARTMENT June 17 2025
427 BILTMORE WAY

CORAL GABLES, FL 33134

Sent via email to
inichael@pbnzle.czal.net and
michael@petersonbaldor. corn
and via first class and
certified mail,
return receipt numbers:

7021 1970 0000 4016 1791

7021 1970 0000 4016 1784

Juan M. Delgado, Trustee, of the Juan Juan M. Delgado, Trustee, of the Juan
M. Delgado Revocable Trust, u/aid M. Delgado Revocable Trust, u/aid
09/04/07 09/04/07
Attn.: Evangeline Delgado do Michael P. Peterson, Esq.
1021 Hardee Rd Peterson & Baldor, PLLC
Coral Gables, FL 33 146-3329 8000 S.W. 117 Aye, Ste. 206

Miami, FL 33183

Re: Notice of Emergency Action regarding the two-story single-family home
(“Structure”) located at 1021 Hardee Road, Coral Gables, Florida 33146-3329
(“Property”)

Dear Ms. Delgado:

Various inspections that the City conducted of the above Structure between April 14, 2025,
and June 17, 2025 revealed the following conditions:

1. You have partially demolished the Structure by removing the roof of the ground
story and portions of the second story roof and floor without adequately shoring up
the Structure.

2. The jobsite has been abandoned and progress is not being made.

In order to protect the health and welfare of the residents, the Building Official hereby
declares unsafe the portions of the Structure located on the Property. The Building Official
is also posting this letter in a conspicuous location(s) on the Property for the information
and inspection of all owners, occupants, tenants, and visitors.
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In addition, the Building Official is requiring you to take the following action:

• Submit shoring plans signed and sealed by a licensed structural engineer for City
approval within six (6) days of the posting of this letter.

• Receive City approval and install shoring within fourteen (14) days of the posting
of this letter. (The foregoing is referred to as “Corrective Action”.)

If you do not perform the Corrective Action above and pass any necessary compliance
inspections by the Building Official within the timeframes provided, the City will also take
additional emergency action, including scheduling a hearing with the Construction
Regulation Board in an unsafe structures proceeding.

The City may also impose a special assessment lien on the Property for the costs of the
Emergency Action, pursuant to Section 105-98 of the City Code.

Please note that it shall be unlawful for any person, firm, or corporation or their
agents to remove this notice without written permission from the Building Official.

You have the right to appeal this decision to the City’s Construction Regulation Board.

Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated.

cc: Peter J. Iglesias, P.E., City Manager
Cristina M. Suarez, Esq., City Attorney
Gustavo J. Ceballos, B.C.S., Assistant City Attorney and City Prosecutor
Douglas A. Ramirez, M.S., P.E., Acting Development Services Director
Construction Regulation Board File

Sincerely,


